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WAR PRACTICALLY DECLARED 
'4-

1 Congress Takes the Matter in Hand. Spain Must Given 
Up Cuba. Resolutions Reported to Senate 

> 
Demand It and Withdrawal of Troops. 

<* Spain Severely Arraigned for Maine Disaster—Minority 
Report Stronger. Squadron Leaves Hampton 

Roads Under Sealed Orders. War Plans. 

Cuban Cable Closed by Spain's Orders. The House 
Passes the Resolutions for Intervention. Vote 

322 to 19. Great Excitement in Washington. 
')/ . 

r/ 
|/ Rapid Preparations for Bombardment. Spain Must Fight 

Get Out. Getting Ready to Fight. Work 
Ahead for United States Army. 

or 
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The action of congress yesterday was in 

reality a declaration of war. Both honees 

dted by large majorities that Hpam 
must abandon Onba and withdraw her 

troops, giving up the island to the Cub

ans. The great difference in both houses 

is o?er recognizing the Onbnn republic 

as an independent govern ment, the ma
jority favoring simple intervention 

backed by the U. S., army and navy to 
• 
restore peace, and a stable government 

regardless of who exercise the functions. 

The minority demand a recognition of 

the government as already established 

by the insurgents and won by the efforts 
of the leaders. The insurgents claim 

Spain has been whipped and only holds 

Havana and a few coast points, and that 

practical security and good government 

is at hand, under their control in all 
other parts of the island and on this 

proposition congress is divided, but on 

no other. 
Further action in enforcing this de-

mand means the transport of troops to 
Cuba and the probable beginning of a 
naval oonfiiot such as the world may 
never have seenl The president is now 

act under direction of congress. 

ST. PAUL, April, 13.—The eenate com
mittee on foreign relations reported a 
resolution favoring immediate armed in
tervention and the establishment of a 
stable independent governmet in Cuba. 
The report also contains a severe arraign
ment of Spain for the Maine disaster 
and alleges it shows, at the very least, 
oulpable negligence. They demand the 
relinquishment of Cuba and the immedi
ate withdrawal of Spanish troops. 

The Senate will not act on the resolu
tions today on aooount of the large 
number who desire to apeak. Senator 
Foraker and some others will support 
the democrats in reoognizing Cuban 
Independence. 

The minority report will favor the 
recognition of Ineorgent Independence. 

Washington dispatch says thehouse 
moo rats refused to join the republi-

ana and will insist on reeolutlons favor
ing Cuban Independence. 

OI<I) POINT COMFORT, April 13.—The 
flying squadron sailed at 2 p. m. nnder 
sealed ordera 

WASHINGTON, April 12.—(Special. )— 
The plan now is said to be, if war is de-
olared, to make a demonstration against 
Havana Sunday and land troops in Cuba 
Tuesday. About 10,000 men will be 

' transported. 
The government has decided to buy 

the American line steamers St. Louis 
and St. Paul. 

Secretary Long has received a notice 
from the Western Union that the Cuban 
oable was closed at 11:40 yesterday, and 
will not be open again, and also a formal 
notioe from the French Cable Co., that 
the Spanish government bad prohibited 
its taking messages from Cuba eicept 
those addressed to the Spanish govern
ment. The navy department has other 
information whioh oansed the greatest 
concern. 

The naval strategy board has recom
mended that as Spain has seizad the 
French oable, a warship be sent from 
Key West to Santiago to drag for the 
oable, out a mile and bring it away. 

WAumrarov, April 14.—In view of 
the general announcement that the 
foreign committee* of the two houses 
would make their reports on the Cuban 
question the sariy attendance of the 
public was surprisingly small. There 
was only a handful of people at each 
of the galleries when they were opened 
•t 9 o'clock and it was almost noon be
fore the galleries wers filled. Those 
who secured the front ssati in the sen
ate gallery held them persistently, how* 
aver, nnder the oonviotion that the day 
had in it more possibilities in the way 

ef excitement and possible development 
than any preceding day. 

The senate committee did not begin 
business until 11 o'clock and the meet
ing was said to be merely formal as the 
essential work of preparing its report 
and formulating the resolutions to be 
presented had been practically com* 
pleted. There was some additions to 
the report on account of General Lee's 
testimony but these were not material 
as his statements did not add anything 
to the committee's real stock of infor
mation. It was felt, however, that his 
statement would be valuable in round
ing out and completing the report and 
in supporting the committee's position. 
His opinions were in line with those of 
the majority of the committee and 
were highly valued. 

The report of the committee was 
presented almost immediately after 
the convening of the senate, and the 
reading occupied 47 minutes. Follow
ing are the resolutions upon which the 
report was based: 

Whereas, The abhorrent conditions 
which have existed for' more than 
three years in the island of Cuba, so 
near our own borders, have shocked 
the moral sense of the people of the 
United States, have been a disgrace to 
Christian civilization, culminating as 
they have in the destruction of a 
United States warship with 266 of its 
officers and crew while on a friendly 
visit in Mie harbor of Havana, and can
not lou/er be endured, as has been set 
forth by the president of the United 
States in his message to congress of 
April 11, 1898, upon which the action 
of congress was invited, therefore, 

Resolved, First, That the people of 
the Island of Cuba are, and by right 
ought to be free and independent 

Second, That it is the duty of the 
United States to demand, and the gov
ernment of the United States does 
hereby demand, that the government 
of Spain at once relinquish its authority 
and government in the Island of Cuba 
and withdraw its land and naval forces 
from Cuba and Cuban waters. 

Third, That the president of the 
United States be and he is hereby 
directed and empowered to use the en-
tire land and naval foroesof the United 
StateB and to call into actual service 
for the United States, the militia of 
several states, to such an extent as may 
he necessary to carry these resolutions 
into effect. 

TWO REPORTS HADE. 

Majority end Minority Report* Prsseated 
to the House. 

Following are the resolutions pre
sented by the majority of the house 
committee on foreign affairs: 

Whereas, The government of Spain 
for three years past has been waging 
war on the Island of Cuba against a 
revolution by the inhabitants thereof, 
without making any substantial prog
ress towards the suppression of said 
revolution, and has conducted the war
fare in a manner contrary to the laws 
of nations, by methods inhumane and 
uncivilized, causing the death by starv
ation of more than 200,000 innocent 
non-combatants, the victims being for 
the most part helpless women and chil
dren, inflicting intolerable injury to 
the commercial interests of the United 
States, and the destruction of the lives 
and (Property of many of our citizens, 
entailing the expenditure of millions of 
dollars in patrolling our coasts and 
policing the high seas, in order to 
maintain our neutrality, and 

Whereas, This long series of losses, 
injuries and burdens for which Spain is 
responsible, has culminated in the de-
stuction of the United States battleship 
Maine in the harbor of Havana, and in 
the death of 266 of our seamen, be it 

Resolved, That the president is hereby 
authorized and directed to intervene at 
onoe to stop the war in Cuba, to the 
end and with the purpose of securing 
permanent peace and order there and 
establishing, by the free action of the 
people thereof, a stable and independ
ent government of their own in the 
Island of Cuba; and the president is 
hereby authorized and empowed to use 
the land and naval forces of the United 
Staws to execute the purpose of this 
resolution. 

The PaBMratle Resolution. 

The Democratic members of the 
house foraign affairs committee, in a 
report signed by five Democrats and 

Mr. Rowlands, Bilverite, have agreec 
to the following joint resolution, as a 
substitute for the majority report. It 
follows: 

Resolved, That the United States 
government hereby recognize the inde
pendence of the republic of Cuba. 

Second —That moved thereto by many 
considerations of humanity, of interest 
and of provocation, among whioh are 
the deliberate mooring of our battle
ship, the Maine, over a submarine 
mine, and its destruction in the harbor 
of Havana, the president of the United 
States be, and he is hereby directed to 
employ immediately the land and naval 
forces of the United States in aiding 
the republic of Cuba to maintain the 
independence hereby recognized. 

Third—That the prAndent of the 
United States is hereby authorized and 
directed to extend immediate relief to 
the starving people of Cuba. 

REVIEW OF THE SITUATION. 

Senate Committee'* Report Goes Thor
oughly Into the Cuban Matter. 

The report of the senate committee 
was made by Senator Davis, chairman 
of the senate foreign relations commit
tee and was a very thorough review of 
the entire situation and a strong pre
sentation of the facts which has led the 
committee to its conclusions. The re
port takes up the Maine disaster as the 
leading topic for - consideration and 
plunges into that question in its first 
sentence whioh is as follows: 

"The destruction of the United States 
battleship Maine, of two of her officers 
and of 264 of her crew in the harbor of 
Havana on the night of Feb. 15, 1898, 
excited to an unprecedented degree the 
compassion and resentment of the 
American people." 

Contintinuing the report says: 
"Manifestations of that resentment 

were suspended, although the feeling 
was not allayed by the self restraint of 
our people, who determined to hold 
their judgment in suspense concerning 
their ultimate action until an official 
investigation should disclose the cause 
of that great disaster and enable them 
by direct or circumstantial testimony 
to impute the responsibility therefor. 

"That investigation has been made. 
It was conducted with judicial thor
oughness and deliberation. The diffi
culty of demonstrating by conclusive 
proof the efficient personal cause of 
taut sinister event was the usual one of 
exposing plotted and mysterious 
crimes. No such difficulty, however, 
otscures its official and responsible 
cause." 

Culpably Negligent at Least. 

The committee say that the explosion 
itfelt of the Maine, was linked with a 
series of precedent transactions, which 
cannot in reason be disconnected 
Ir iu it. 

•With animus by Spain so plainly 
^{.parent that no one can even plausibly 
deny its existence, it is merely one rea

son for the conclusion to which the in
vestigating mind must come iu consid
ering the entire subject of the relations 
of the United States with that govern
ment. It is the opinion of your com
mittee that the destruction of the Maine 
was compassed either by the official act 
of the Spanish authorities or was made 
possible by a negligenoe on their part 
so willing and gross as to be equivalent 
in culpability to positive criminal ac
tion." 

"When property and life are de
stroyed by an act which the exercise of 
due diligence by the person whose duty 
it is to use it could have prevented the 
happening of such an event is suffioient 
proof that that diligence was not em
ployed." 

"The time of the explosion" says the 
report, "must have been calculated for 
the moment when the Maine Bhould 
swing within the destructive radius of 
the mine." 

Concluding this portion of its pres
entation the committee says: "The 
duplicity,-perfidy, and cruelty of the 
Spanish character, as they always have 
been, are demonstrated still to continue 
by their manifestations during the 
present war in Cuba. All these cir
cumstances, considered cumulatively, 
warrant the conclusion that the de
struction of the Maine was compassed 
either by the official act of the Spanish 
authorities (and the ascertainment of 
the particular person is not material) 
or was made possible by a negligence 
on their part, so willing and gross as 
to be equivalent in culpability to posi
tive criminal action." 

Ought to Reeogniae Independence. 

In taking up the more general sub
jects the committee expresses the opin
ion that the United States ought at 
once to recognize the independence of 
the people of Cuba and also ought to 
intervene to the end that the war and 
its unexampled atrooities shall cease 
and that such independence shall be
come a settled political fact at the 
earliest possible moment, by the estab
lishment, by the free action of the peo
ple of Cuba, when such aotion can be 
had, of a government independent in 
fact and form. 

The Slaughter of Non- Combatants. 

The committee asserts that the gov
ernment of Spain has grown weaker 
while the cause of the insurgents has 
grown stronger and says the few rein
forcements now being sent to Cuba do 
not supply a tithe of Spain's losses 
oansed by battle and disease. Calling 
attention to the policy of Spain the 
committee says that over 300,000 per
sons have been killed as a result of this 
•etion and adds: "There has been no 

distinction of sex or age in this prb-
tracted and torturing massacre. The 
children of this generation have been 
starved to death and the immolation of 
womanhood fcas destroyed the-possibil-
ity of posterity." The opinion is ex
pressed that it waB the intention of the 
contriver of this policy to depopulate 
the island and repeople it with Span
iards. 

Violated All Rules of Warfare. 

It is also asserted that the Spanish 
government has violated the laws of 
civilized warfare in the slaughter of 
prisoners and the massacre of sick and 
wounded. The committee discusses at 
some length the two propositions for 
the recognition of the independence of 
the Cubans and of intervention. They 
say that because of the attitude of the 
United States, this government has 
placed itself in concurrence with the 
acts of Spain ever since the beginning 
of the war and that we have in a spirit 
of forbearance submitted to many 
atrocities perpetrated by Spain upon 
our own citizens, which, under recogni
tion, could have had no warrant in 
international law and would have af
forded just ground of proceedure by 
this government. Hence it is claimed 
that there has been no real neutrality 
throughout the entire war, as Spain has 
had free right to purchase in this coun
try while the Cubans have not had 
such rights. 

As to Intervention. 

On the subject of intervention the 
committee says: 

"Justification for intervention is 
strengthened in such' cases as the pres
ent, where the oppression by a state of 
its subjects have been so inveterate, 
atrocious and sanguinary as to require 
intervention by other nations in the 
interests of humanity and the peace of 
the world for the purpose of overthrow
ing that government and establishing 
or recognizing another in its place, as 
the gnly means of extirpating an other
wise incurable and dangerous evil." 

The autonomy scheme which was 
promised, and which was alluded to by 
President McKinley in his last annual 
message, is pronounced "specious and 
illusory." 

WASHINGTON, April 14.—The house 
of representatives was the scene of 
great excitement during the entire ses
sion. 

Not in years has such a scene oc
curred as was witnessed on the floor of 
the house. Books were thrown, Bart-
lett of Georgia letting fly a heavy cloth 
covered volame at Brumm of Pennsyl
vania which, just grazing his head, 
spent its force in the aisle beyond 
where he sat. Th9 trouble arose out of 
the objection by Mr. Bailey of Texas to 
the consideration of the resolution 
without proper understanding as to the 
length of time allowed each side. 
Henderson of Iowa made an appeal to 
the members to act like men. He was 
met with a storm of hisses. He said 
the agreement between the Republi
cans and Democrats of the committee 
on rules was unanimous which called 
forth a chorus of "noes." 

Mr. Bailey insisted upon reserving 
the right to object to consideration of 
the resolutions for which Mr. Adams 
had asked unanimous consent until he 
could see what arrangement could be 
iwnrio for debate. Confusion followed 
and Mr. Guigg demanded the regular 
order, but withdrew it. 

Another attempt to secure unani
mous consent was objected to by Mr. 
Johnson (Rep., Ind.) who denounced 
the attempt to pass the resolutions 
without debate as monstrous. 

While the committee on rules were 
in session in the speaker's room 
there was an ominous gathering of 
members near Mr. Bartlett and Brumm 
and it looked for a time that a scene 
would ensue but Mr. Bartlett was led 
out into the lobby by his friends and 
once more a semblance of order was 
restored as Henderson presented the 
rule to the house. It provided that 
upon the adoption of the rule it should 
be in order to consider the report of the 
committee on foreign affairs. Mr. 
Henderson said that the house would 
have the power to close the debate. 
His side of the house, he said, was al
most unanimous in favor of action, not 
words, a sentiment that met with a 
a tremendous outburst of applause. 

The question had been discussed 
everywhere, he said. The country 
understood the issue and the time had 
come to take the last step. 

Democrats Wore Ready, Too. 

Mr. Bailey in reply said that the 
minority was perfectly willing to pro* 
ceed to the consideration of the report. 
His object, when the question was first 
put, in reserving an objection, was to 
see if a reasonable understanding could 
not be made for debate. He referred 
to the scene in the house a few mo
ments previous as more nearly a dis
grace to the American congress than 
any other he had ever witnessed. 

He said that his side was ready to 
vote now or at any time, and that he 
was glad something was to be done. 

Mr. Henderson then demanded the 
previous question, which was carried 
by a vote .of 290 to 0. This allows 20 
minutes debate on a side. 

Mr. Dinsmore, the senior minority 
member, opened the debate, and Mr. 
Adams closed for the majority. There 
were no other speeches. 

MADRID, April 14.—8:80 a. m.—As 
the resnlt of a long cabinet council the 
Spanish war office is aotively engaged 

in fortifying and manning the Mediter
ranean islands of Spain, and in placing 
other portions of the kingdom in a state 
of defense. 

It is understood that instructions 
have been cabled to Captain General 
Blanco to carry the suspension of hos
tilities into practical effect, "according 
to the circumstances in each district." 
The cabinet meeting lasted five hours 
and, it is said, was mainly devoted to 
the consideration of President McKin
ley 's message to congress. 

When the ministers adjourned an 
official note was issued, setting forth 
the views of the government. It is 
variously commented upon and inter
preted in newspaper circles. 

In brief, the note sets forth that the 
cabinet has granted an extraordinary 
credit for war purposes, and has inci
dentally increased the grant for the 
account of the artillery of Porto Rico. 

Senor Gallon read a report of the 
text of President McKinley's message. 
Although several paragraphs were 
lacking, the cabinet, after referring to 
the president's previous message, which 
was considered necessary in order to 
fill up the gaps in the present summary, 
decided that the paragraphs read were 
sufficient for the cabinet to affirm that 
the government refuses to acknowledge 
the right of the United States to inter
fere in Cuba, adding: "The doctrines 
contained in the message are incom
patible with the sovereignty and rights 
of the nation, and are an interference 
in the internal affairs of this country." 

Have Not Become Specific Act*. 

The Spanish government, however, 
expressed the opinion that it is not 
called upon to take action until the 
recommendations of President McKin
ley have become specific acts. Thus, it 
is considered by Spaniards here, that 
matters are practically as they were be
fore the message was sent to congress, 
and the opinion is expressed in official 
circles that neither the message nor the 
cabinet meeting has changed the pros
pects of peace. 

The Spanish government considers 
that apart from its solemn affirmation 
of Spain's rights as a nation, the min
isters are not called upon to make any 
declaration, so long as the resolutions 
of congress or the initiative of Presi
dent McKinley do not lead to concrete 
acts. 

The official note also says: "A firm 
consciousness of the rights, united with 
the resolution to maintain them, will in
spire the nation, as they inspired the 
government with the serenity neces
sary in these difficult moments, to 
direct successfully and defend ener
getically the sacred interests which are 
the patrimony of the Spanish race." 

The minister of war, General Correo, 
and the minister of marine, Admiral 
Bermejo, submitted reports relating to 
the measures taken towards mobilizing 
all the forces of the country. 

Comments of Leading Spanish Papers. 

The Globo (Liberal) in its leading 
article defends the general policy of 
the government, applauding the ener
getic action displayed by the cabinet, 
and adding: "Spain's action now de
pends upon the moves of America." 

Continuing the Globo lays much em
phasis upon the duty of the powers to 
maintain peace. 

The National (Conservative) says: 
"In case President McKinley is not 
satisfied with the sacrifices the Span
ish government has made to please 
him, Senor Gnllon telegraphed to 
Senor Polo y Bernabe, warning him 
that should the president's attitude be 
unsatisfactory Spain will publish with
out loss of time a memorial, already 
drawn up, containing a list of the con
cessions made by Spain in the interests 
of peace. 

Tne Correspondencia de Espana (In
dependent and semi-official) said: Pres
ident McKinley's message contains 
stale news, namely his opinion of th9 
Cuban campaigns, and fresh news, 
namely, a clear statement regarding in
tervention. The message might easily 
have been more weighty, but it is not 
possible for it to be more impertinent. 
Under the circumstances we consider 
as opportune the memorial which Senor 
Polo y Bernabe is drafting. The trnce 
intended to promote peace may be use
fully employed in preparing for war. 

The Heraldo (independent) said: 
"The message, as expected, considered 
with the cabled information as to the 
attitude of the insurgents, reveals the 
sterility of Spain's painful sacrifices in 
suspending hostilities. President Mc
Kinley ignores the powers by his con
temptuous silence, and he is further 
insulting to Spain by saying he re
ceived the advice of the suspension of 
hostilities without altering a word of 
his message." 

The Heraldo then enumerates the 
"successive insults to Spain" alleged to 
be contained in the president's mes
sage, remarking that Premier Sagasta 
acted wisely in discounting the bourse's 
optimism. Financial circles ask what 
will the government do. The moment 
the supreme welfare of the fatherland 
demands it there will be a close union 
of all Spaniards with energy and man
liness above, and prudence and self 
sacrifice below." 

Horses for Sale. 
Will sell 40 bead of work horses at 

private sale. Also harnesses, wagons, 
seed oats, barley and ground feed. 

JOHN & J. A. BUCHANAN, 
Buohanan, N. D, 

Milch cows for tale. John B. Fried. 

PRAIRIE ARE 
Destroyed Nearly All Albert 

Ellis' Farm Property 
Thursday. 

In the high wind Thursday prairie fire 
occured in different parts of the county. 
One originating southwest of the city 
destroyed considerably over a thousand 
dollars worth of properly of Albert Ellis. 
Mr. Ellis resides 12 miles southwest of 
Jamestown. In the hazy atmosphere, 
filled with line dust, the approach of the 
fire was not noticed until after it bad 
jumped the fire break and reached the 
stables. Then it was too late to save 
much. 

Among the property destroyed was a 
large barn and granary, horse feed, 
thirty tons of hay—all that there was—a 
set of namess, eight calves, three pigs-
two about to be dressed—the wind mill, 
a etone hen house, a new wagon, suffi-
cient seed for 400 acres of land—all the 
seed wheat thev had—and 200 bushels of 
wheat, the property of W. B. 8. Trimble, 
and just hanled to the place. The 
barn and granary could be replaced for 
8600: the seed wheat was worth fully 
$400 more. 

Everything on the place was destroyed 
it is said, with the exception of the 
bouse and well house. The banking on 
the north side of the house caught lire 
but was discovered in the niok of time. 
The loss falls heavily on Mr. Ellis—he is 
said to have bad no insurance—but 
is said to have been arranged for 
and he will rebuild as early as possible. 

Mrs. A. Ellis bad a narrow escape 
from death in the recent destruction of 
their farm property. The roof of the 
barn was afire when she entered in the 
nopes of saving some of the stock. 
Almost immediately after her entrance 
the fire closed in the entire building, 
whipping into the door she entered. 
Bewildered but pluckilly she groped her 
way through the tiames and smoke until 
out of the building and in a place of 
safety. 

Mr. Ellis and men were at work in 
the barn, but coming out for an instant 
he discovered smoke in the air. While 
be stood looking the tire was on him, 
sprang up almost at his feet, leaped to 
the roof of tbe barn and the men had 
only time to get the horses out. The 
fire approached entirely without warn
ing, owing to the character of tbe day. 

Ihe tire is supposed to have originated 
from <i smouldering stack bottom, fired, 
some days previously. Tbe (ire ran ex
ceedingly rapid, leaped all fire breaks. 
One of its freaks was that in some cases 
it burned tbe grass off clean about 
buildings—even under them in some 
instances—without setting fire to the 
buildings. 

FAIR OFFICERS ELECTED 
Three Days Race Meeting Pro

posed—Fourth of July to 
be Celebrated. 

Killed His Assailant. 

O. H. Dean, editor of the Williams 
County Free Press of Williston, shot 
and killed Hank Scbufeldt Sunday 
when going from Grinnell postoffioe to 
his home. Tbe exposure of oattle steal-, 
ing by a gang of rustlers is supposed to 
be the cause of tbe affray. Dean was 
assaulted once before at tbe same place 
and dragged with a lariat rnpe, but tbia 
time it appears thst he was determined 
to defend himself. 
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The directors of the fair association 
elected at the annual meeting held 
Monday afternoon, met Tuesday and 
elected the following officers: 

President—H. B. Wood. 
Vice-President—E. D. Strong. 
Treasurer—H. B. Allen. 
Secretary—J. J. Nierling. 
Messrs. Strong and Klaus stBted that 

having held the places of president and 
treasurer heretofore, and having had 
their share of the responsibility and 
work that attaobed, desired that tbeir 
names be not considered and were 
accordingly exoused. 

Plans for a race meeting, beginning 
Monday, July 4th, and continue 
ing three days, were then 
discussed. It was proposed that suffi-
cient premiums be offered to get a good 
class of races and President Wood 
stated that such could be readily done, 
without a doubt. It was also proposed 
that a citizens program for a joint oele-
bration of tbe Fourth, at tbe fair 
grounds be considered and tbat games, 
fireworks, ball and other attractive in
ducements be gotten np for a big holiday 
celebration at Jamestown. 

The fair directors elected Monday 
were: M L Parker, B N Orlady, H B 
Allen, H B Wood, Morm Beck, John 
Milsted, C A Klaus, E D Strong and L 
H Weil. The stock voted was 138 shares, 

Bluestem seed wheat for sale. Georgft 
Severn, two miles south of city. 
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